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 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 1. At its meeting of 25 October 2006, the Committee agreed that this paper should lie on the table 

until its next meeting on Wednesday 29 November 2006, so that the project coordinator is able 
to attend and discuss the issues with the Committee. 

  
 2. At the meeting of 27 September 2006 the Board requested quotes for: the charter of a double 

decker bus for the History of Hornby Heritage Tour, and the purchase of sound recording 
equipment to be used to take oral histories which would contribute to the longer term history 
project.  The purpose of this report is to present the quotes received for both requests and to 
provide advice on funding.  

 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
 3. The public programming activities for the History of Hornby project include a bus tour of 

significant sites on Sunday 22 October 2006. The Board would like to see the tour extended by 
a further four hours and have asked for a quote for this bus charter. The additional bus charter 
hours come to a total of $600 inclusive of GST. The bus would also need to be staffed to allow 
for the health and safety of the passengers. This staffing is estimated to be approximately $25 
per hour for four hours totalling $100.  

 
 4. Sound recording equipment would be used in recording the oral histories of Hornby residents. 

The outcomes of the oral histories will contribute to the longer term project outcomes. The  
Board has asked for a quote for the sound recording equipment.  The recommended core 
sound equipment comes to a total of $7,003.13. Additional equipment such as headphones, 
compact flash card, compact flash card reader and XLR cables can be purchased for 
approximately $500. 

 
 FINANCIAL AND LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
 5. The Board has an available balance of $53,150 in its 2006/07 Discretionary Fund.  
 
 STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 It is recommended that the Board: 
 
 (a) Allocates funding of $700 for the provision of four hours bus charter from its 2006/07 

Discretionary Fund. (The Board approved this recommendation at its meeting of 10 October 
2006). 

 
 (b) Allocates funding of $7,500 for the purchase of sound recording equipment from its 2006/07 

Discretionary Fund. 
 
 The Community Engagement Adviser will provide further information on storage and 

transcription costs at the meeting.  Attached is a quote for the cost of the equipment. 
 
 


